DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

NOTICE OF 30-DAY COMMENT PERIOD & PUBLIC HEARING

30 Day Public Comment Period and Public Hearing for the District of Columbia’s
Fiscal Year 2022-2026 Consolidated Plan & Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Action Plan

The Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) will open a 30-day comment period for the Fiscal Year 2022-2026 Consolidated Plan & Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Action Plan that will begin on Saturday, July 10, 2021 and end on Tuesday, August 10, 2021.  

The Fiscal Year 2022-2026 Consolidated Plan & Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Action Plan can be downloaded via the following link:

To request a hard copy of either document, please send an email, and include your name and mailing address, to opm.questions@dc.gov.

DHCD Director Polly Donaldson and the Department will host a public hearing to solicit feedback on the draft District of Columbia Fiscal Year 2022-2026 Consolidated Plan and the Fiscal Year 2022 Annual Action Plan on Tuesday, July 27, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. Details are below:

Event address for attendees: https://dcnet.webex.com/dcnet/onstage/g.php?MTID=e79befd23e1d01f2800ae2fd7c95f4628 
Event number:		172 094 0174	
Event password: 	UnkdJYPB226	
Audio conference:	Call-in toll number (US/Canada): 1-650-479-3208
Access code:		172 094 0174

[bookmark: _Hlk75362300]Residents and stakeholders are strongly encouraged to come out and participate in a discussion on policies and programs in the following areas: 1) affordable housing; 2) special needs housing; 3) homelessness; 4) homeownership; and 5) community development and 6) public service activities.  In addition, DHCD is interested in receiving community feedback regarding Fair Housing Impediments in the District of Columbia as part of its efforts to affirmatively further fair and equitable housing for its residents.   

[bookmark: _Hlk75362706]If you would like to provide input during the hearing, you are encouraged to register by sending an e-mail to opm.questions@dc.gov. The public may also contact Tilla Hall on (202) 442-7239 to join the webinar, register, speak at the hearing, or ask general questions about the hearing. When registering for the hearing, please provide your name, address, telephone number, and organization affiliation, if any.

Telecommunications Device for the Deaf (TDD) relay service is available by calling (800) 201-7165. An American Sign Language (ASL) interpreter will be available. Spanish interpretation will be available and residents who require language interpretation in Vietnamese, Chinese-Mandarin/Cantonese, Amharic, or French must notify the agency either in the Eventbrite or by emailing opm.questions@dc.gov or calling Tilla Hall at (202) 442-7239. Interpretation services will be provided to pre-registered persons only. 

Written statements may be submitted at the public hearing, or mailed to Polly Donaldson, Director, DHCD, 1800 Martin Luther King Jr., Avenue SE, Washington, DC 20020. Statements may also be sent via email to opm.questions@dc.gov. All public statements must be received by 5 p.m. Tuesday, August 10, 2021.
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